Mr. Frank Scholl, President Heimath Society

Mr. F. Roehling, Acting President Preussen Society

Gentlemen:

You are aware of the need for additional hot water at the park. It has been brought to my attention that the Federation Board turned down our request at their meeting on Tuesday, April 5.

It is interesting to note that in that same meeting they voted to buy a tapper box for the Blue Room for \$400. The present refrigerator isn't satisfactory anymore.

My original proposal was to have the festival committee, not the whole organization, approve the purchase of a water heater and write it off as an expense of the festival. Of course, 50 percent of the expense would be paid by the German-American Klub because of the needs for the OKTOBERFEST.

Therefore, I ask that you gentlemen have a meeting of the <u>officers</u> only of both clubs and approve the purchase of a heater.

In the event that the purchase \underline{is} not approved you can then immediately appoint a new Chairman for the Heimath-Preussen Festival. I refuse to serve in that capacity unless we have a new heater.

If it is approved it will be installed on a temporary basis, not permanently. It will be stored someplace other than the park when not in use.

Please consider this request as a recommendation.

Robert W. Kruse

The board of afficiers of both the Heimath Sick Binglish Society and the Frueson Sich Benefit Society unamimously rejected the recommended proposal submitted by Austival Chairman Robut Fruse. In doing so, they accept Chairman Hruse resignation as chairman and have immediately appointed the Presidents of both Societies aslo-Chairman y the Swimoth -Fruesen Spring Switterel. the whole opposizes on a provergine perchase of a water heater and willies at one of the contract of the contr

Therefore, I ask that you gentlemen have a meeting of the olonly of both clubs and approve the purchase of a bester.

In the event that the purchase is not approved you can then immediately appoint a new Chaltman for the Helmath-Premasen Feathwill refuse to serve in that capacity unless we have a new heater.

If it is approved it will be installed on a temporary basis.

Please consider this request as a recommendation.

Robert W. Kruse

At a special called meeting on April 11, 1977, the Board of Officers of both the Heimaths Sick Benefit Society and the Pruessin Sick Benefit Society unanimously rejected the recommended proposal submitted to them by Festival Chairman, Robert Kruse. In doing so, they accepted Chairman Kruse's resignation as chairman and have immediately appointed the presidents of both societies as co-chairmen of the Heimath-Pruessin Spring Festival.